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August 23, 1979 

From your past President 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank my Board and all of the 
members of the University Women's Club for helping to make last year so mar­
vellous. I wish the best of luck to Nancy Cateora anq her Board in the coming 
year and hope they have as good a year as I had. 

Sharon Morgan 

OPEN LETTER TO THE MEMBERS OF 
THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO WOMEN'S CLUB 

Dear Members: 

Many years ago members of the Faculty Women's Club acquired beautiful 
coffee and tea silver plate services. They also acquired trays, spoons, forks, 
urns, etc. Before the Memorial Center was built and the meetings were held in 
Old Main, at the President's House, and other buildings on Campus, these silver 
pieces were always used for teas and parties given by the Club and by the 
President of the University. Also these tea services were rented to Sororities 
and Fraternitites and to other University groups. The income from these rentals 
was used to pay for the insurance of the silver and for its upkeep. 

As time went by the use for these silver pieces diminshed and they have spent 
most of the time stored in a closet at the UMC and lately they have been stored­
at the Koenig Alumni Canter. Also the insurance premiums continued to multiply. 

After due study and consideration a committee was charged to put this silver 
hack in use again. 

We are happy to report that the University Foundation will store and put the 
silver into use again. The silver will be available to the Club and to any of 
its members as directed by the acting board. The Foundation will be responsible 
for the safe-keeping of the silver and in return will contribute to the Student 
Fund Scholarship in the name of the UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO WOMEN'S CLUB - BOULDER. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sharon Morgan, President UCWC 1978-79 
Esther de Onis, Chairman Silver Committee 
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COOKBOOK 

PLEASE send in your recipes!! The potential income of a successful 
cookbook can help make our CU libraries outstanding and the profits can 
continue for many years. This is something we can all be proud of being 
a part of, but we need your constant support in donating recipes, testing 
them, typing, and the dozen other jobs as yet tUlknown~ 

The guidelines are just that!, to help answer questions, to jog your 
memory, etc. Not every recipe will need all the information outlined. And 
remember, you are encouraged to turn in many recipes. Variety will make our 
cookbook a best seller. Do it today! 

FROM YOUR PRESIDENT, 1979~1980 

Plans for our upcoming year are being made and promise another exciting 
year. The cookbook project will continue through the summer and most of next 
year. Please keep it high on your list of priorities and voltUlteer for some 
of the many jobs. 

The Welcoming Tea will be held Wednesday, Septermber 19, the location to 
be annotUlced. We want to emphasize contacting and inviting new faculty and 
staff for this event. 

The October meeting will be looch and a bus tour of historic Boulder homes 
conducted by Jane Barker. 

November plans include a behind the scenes tour of the Museum of Natural 
History. 

December 8 is set for the annual President's Holiday Ball. 
During our usually quiet month of January, we hope to have a series of 

tasting ltmcheons. All those recipes must be tested! 
February - to be annotmced. 
The annual Fashion Show Luncheon will be held Tuesday, March 18, 1980 at 

the UMC Ballroom. 
April is scheduled to be "mini-month." We are planning a series of pro­

grams throughout the month. In order to determine the degree of interest, we 
are asking you to respond to a brief poll at the end of this newsletter. 
Please take a few minutes and let us know how we can make·yoUT club more in­
teresting for you. 

May's program is undecided at this time, but will include our annual tri­
bute to retiring members. 

Please join us in all our activities·next year and encourage your friends 
within the University conmnmity to join our organization. We want ail of you 
to make a special effort to seek out new faculty and staff and invite them 
to join us. 

While you are thinking about UCWC and answering our poll, send in next 
year's dues ($5.00); you will receive the regular September mailing for inter­
est group sign ups. With all our "regulars" paid we can concentrate on new­
comers and lapsed old timers. 

Fill out the form on the following page, answer the poll and save a stamp 
by including your membership fee for 1979-80. It i,s important for all of you 
to respond to the poll; we need to hear from you in order to plan programs 
that will interest you enough to attend them. Please respond! 

Pat Andrew, Editor 1978-79 
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Would you he interested in any or all of the following? Please indicate 
whether you would prefer morning, afternoon or evening as a meeting time. 
These topics are such that guests would be welcome. Please add topics that 
would interest you! 

Meeting time 

Houseplant care __ 

Landscaping hints __ 

Herb gardening and cooking __ 

Gemstone Highlight __ 

Condominium and Town house buying __ 
(a discussion) 

Estate planning __ 

Q Morning QAfternoon QEvening 

Other topics _______________________________ ~ __ ._:• __ 

Membership Form 1979-1980 

NAME SPOUSE --------------------- ----------------
ADDRESS PHONE ----------------------- -------------
CITY ZIP ------------------------- --------------
Mail with your $5.00 dues to: 

Corrine Effinger {Mrs. Cecil), Treasurer 
2620 Lafayet -te Drive 
Boulder, Colorado 80303 
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UNIVERS tT·Y ___ WOMEN' CLUB · BOULDER 

~epte~eer 24, 1979 
l!'rom the President 

The year is orr to a good start with 120 attending the membership 
tea. lJ was a great afternoon 01· renewing old__ ~riendships and wee"t;ing 
new memoers. The array of refreshments was de~ightful and especiaiiy 
interesting because everything was made from a reci11e which ha.d been 
submitted for our cookbook. 

The 1979-1~80 year prowises to be one of many new and exciting 
changes. The most far reaching change we face this year is the 
cancellation of the President's Holiday Ball. As mo~t of you know 
the Holiday Ball was planned and given by the University of Colorado 
il:lomen's Club and paid for by the President's office. The latter paid 
the bills because it was open to all faculty and staff from all campuses. 

the ~tate legislature has decreed that state funds may not be 
used to entertain state employees (an official statement is repro­
duced following this letter). This does not mean we must forego a 
holiday party; it does mean we must pay for whatever we choose to 
re~lace the traditional dance. To find out what the membership 
desires to do for the .. ·Dec~~ function, we are calling a special open 
meeting on October 10, 1979 at 10 a.m. at the Public ~ervice meeting 
room. Please make room in your day's activities for this important 
meeting. whatever is to be donE· (-if anything) in place of the 
Holiday Ball will be decided at this meeting! . Your presence or a 
note conveying your wishes will be the only measure we will have of 
your interest. Please be there! 

Also join us in the rest of our year's activities. There are 
several trips planned for the general membership and many exciting 
plans within the interest groups; most of the groups are looking for 
additional members. A call to tb.e Interest Group Chairperson, ~·ran 
lJicKinson, 44-7-8613, will get you in touch with,.the group that 
in~erests you. uur service projects are alwayb in need of help; you 
will find your spare time well spent and much appreciated. The 
CooKbook, Norlin Libraru,Recording for the Blind, Wardenb~gand 
Cookies for Heals on wheels need you and your talents. 

Nancy Cateora 
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MEMORANDUM 

TO: President R. C. Rautenstraus 

FROM: Herbert R. Dunham 
Assistant Vice President for 
Finance and Treasurer 

SUBJECT: Christmas Party 

/ 

The State Fiscal Rules specifically prohibit a Christmas party, 
dances or receptions sponsored with "State funds" for its employees. 
The rule relates only to "State funds" and would require some addi­
tional consideration if the funds of some special purpose were applied. 
There would be no problem in holding the function if it were paid for 
by its participants, even though the money flowed through the Univer­
sity systems. Alcoholic beverages are also permitted if State funds 
are not utilized. 

It would be necessary to arrange a sale of tickets or to seek. 
sponsorship of an organization other than the University to continue 
the function. 

--
Bus Tour ·of tistoric Homes anu. Lunch 

A marvelous outing has been planned for you on October 11th. 
we have enlisted the services of Jane Barker and Betty Theotokatos, 
renollfD.ed authorities on Historic Boulder, to be the guides for our 
tour. After the bus tour we will be dropped at Nancy's Hestaurant 
for a lovely lUDCh. 

Only paia reservations will be hohored. For those of you who 
signed up at the membership tea, please send your money as soon as 
possible to hold that reservation. We were very pleased to see so 
much interest; thirty six signed up and we have room for fifty 
people. The tour will take approximately one hpur and lunch will 
be at 12;30. 

DaTE: Thursday Uctober 11 Til'lE: 11:15 a.m. 

~filC~: $8.00 This includes the price or the bus and lunch and wine 
at Nancy's. 

dh.i!.'Tl.Nli .P.LACj: The bus will load at the 1-tandolph Center at 11:15 
at 11th and iNalnut and will drop us at Nancy's 
1-testaurant at 825 walnut. You will be expected to 
walk back to your car ot· city bus stop after lunch. 
Why not share a ride? 

~eadline For Dues 
Your $5.00 members~p :fee must be received by October 4 at the 

latest to get your name in the Club's 1979-1980 yearbook. Please 
send your check (made out to Universtiy of Colorado w men•~ Club) 
to our treasurer: 

1'1rs. Corinne Bf :finger 
2620 Layagette Drive 
Boulder, Co. 80?03 



Interest Groups 
lnvestment - Thelma Brinton 444-4862 

International Foods Luncheon 
Thursdays - Herta Dobbins 442-5022 
Fridays - Bett;-r.; Heimann 443-8289 

International Foods Dinner (Couples) 
~aturdays None as of now 
Sundays Betty Heiman 443-8289 

Music - Kathryn Romney 494-9492 
Erica Reynolds 499-8017 

Travel - .Ann Harrison 449-6789 

Book Discussion - Anne Turner 494-7358 
Barbara Klemme 499-6089 

French Discussion - Sue McMillan 444-2926 

494-4589 Wine Tasting (Couples) - Imelda Hermes 

Handicraft - Alvena Rogers - 499-6508 

bewing and Knitting - Claire Baird 494-6392 

Antiques - Fran Dickinson 447-8613 

Couples Evening Bridge - Alberta Pennak 442-2935 

Ladies Daytime Bridge - Louise Reed 442-1320 

Ladies Night Bridge - Louise Reed 442-1320 

Cookie Donations - Bran Dickinson 44?--861~ 

Wardenburg btudent Health Center - Jeanne Meyers 494-898a 

Library Volunteers - ~heryl Kuempel 494-63?0 

Cookbook 
fhe cookbook is progressing well. Because of publishing 

schedules we have extended our date for submitting recipes to 
November 30, 1979. Please, one and all, send your recipes. 
We are in the process of setting up our testing and evaluation 
proceedure, so t~ose of you who have signed up to test will be 
contac~ed soon. 

Note to the ~esters-for the Membership Tea 
A very big thank you for a job well done. Everyone appreciated 

your hard work. we do need to have the recipes returned to Nancy 
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or ..,heryl al•JDg with your evaluation sheets. These papers arc very 
important • .Either send them or give them to us personally on the 
uctober 11 bus tour. 

volunteer Job~ aviailable. we need ,vou! 

1. 1.~or.iin Library 

a. A~~is~ing in publications typing, filing, shelvinc in 
Weslein Historical Collect;ions. 

£. Bookkeeper in t.b.e Reference Department 1·or ti1e Comµuter 
based Reference tiervice. 

c. Bookfinders assisting students in locating library ~aterials. 
d. Reference back-up und telephone answerers. 
e. Infor~ation desk assistant • 

.Please contact ~heryl Kuempel 4-j4-6370 for further informatiun. 

2~ Recording Eor fhe Blind 
~he number of students requesting recording services this 
semester is up to 26. 'rhe work load is heavy for those 
currently involved so more readers are being requested. we 
particularly need volunteers willing to read business materials. 
Call 492-8932 and ask for Linda Skronsky for further details. 

Goming i.vents 
Mark Novemoer 16 on your calender for a very special visit to 
two of De1Ner • s most interesting museums. Exciting plans are 
being rua~e for you. Watch for details in the next newsletter. 

If you already have a membership form please share the enclosed one with 
a friend or newcomer who may not have one. 

························································~•·*••········ 
Niu"'~ S.POU;.j£ -------------------------- --------
auv~~ ________________________ Dl:Pi. 

GI~Y ZIP GUDE PHONE ----------- ----------- ---------

,;jhare-.iL-.tli.de 
.Par.kino in the University is almost non-:.exi.stent. ·1·he.r·e is only 

~ parking lot available to us, ~he Universtiy Club, now to be known 
as th•.:..· Visitors ParkiD.J:i at 50 cc.:nts a car. Also we are all ~ware of 
·the gaH crunch so call your friends and share-a-ride or ride the 
bus. If you need a ride or rider~ please call Esther de Unis 
443-5560, your transportation cnairman. 

Barbara Breternitz, Mitor 197~-1980 



MSAGES
UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB • BOULDER

October 24, 1979

i'roza Trie President

We are looking forward to seeing a full, ous for the November 16
trip to Denver Museums. Details 1'or reserving'your seat -follow*

Please note chat the deadline lor submitting recipes has been
extended to November JO, 1̂ 79* All j -u "procrastinators" now have
time to send in your favorite recipes.

The executive Board hopes some member will volunteer to become
the Club Historian. Our records are collecting annually but it
iias been some years since we've had a historian working on preserving
our past. If you are interested in tnis project please call me.

The Membership Book has gone to the printers. We hope it will
be available to you about Thanksgiving, ibctra pages have been
included at tne bacK to add new members as they join. A list will
be included in each Moa^es to iceep you current.

Because of the minimal response to trie special October 10
meetin0 to discuss alternatives to -the Holiday Ball, the concensus
of those attending was to forego any December function.

Nancy Cateora

November Special

On Friday, November 16, a bus will take us to a "Behind the
scenes ilourfl at the Museum of Natural History ana then on to a
tour at the Denver Art Museum. The Art Museum will give us a
choice of one of two selected tours; (a) "£0 You Don't Like
Modern Art", beginning witn the French Impressionists of the late
19th Century to the late 1970's, the: talk will help clarify this
era; arid (bj MA Treasure House of Jewels11, jewelry and personal
decorations from pre-Columbian, North, bouth and Central America.

The schedule is as follows:



9:30 AH~The bus will leave promptly from Darleŷ iOommons parking
lot adjacent to the Turnpike (Co. $6) &outh East of Irfilliams Village.

10:30 AM- 1 hour tour of the Museum of latural History
11:30 AM- Eeturn to bus and eat a Mbririg-your~owa~sack lunch

on route to the Denver Art Museum
12:30 PM- 1 hour selected tour at Denver Art Museum
1:30 PM- leave Denver
2:30 PM- arrive in Boulder

To make reservations please fill in the attached form and send it
to /al iiavlick, 66$ itiaporia Jtioad, Boulder* Co 80 303 > so that she
receives it by November 10. The total cost is $4 for the bus and
Museums*

Amount iinclosed

Art Huseum tour choice Ca)
on

I*************************** ****** * * * * * * * **** ««

service Groups

HosLesses for Campus lours: i Among the services provided by the
University women's Club is campus hostessing. 1'his group works with
the Alumni office and the administration to provide hostesses to
conduct campus tours for returning alumni , parents and campus
visitors. It is a pleasant way to learn for yourself and to share
witii others the many points of interest of our beautiful C.U. campus.
We appreciate tnose gl̂ ls who have volunteered and welcome any
new persons. You may contact : Janet Desgalier 53Q-*1982

Jean Loeff ler W-5Q58

fine Arts: Needed. Volunteers to help mount slides, afix labels,
type (not necessary) etc. in slide room of Fine Arts Department.
it is not difficult to learn—patience is beneficial however! Any
time you can spare would be greatly appreciated, and you will learn
lots of artJI Call Nancy Gateora 4-9̂ -7659 or bheryl Kuempel -494-6370.

Betty Theotokatos

Heals on Wheels needs more drivers (also substitute drivers) Call
Fran Dicitenson 447-8613*

Library: The Reference Department at Horlin Library needs a
volunteer book keeper. It will involve simple book-keeping records
of charges for literature searc&es performed on computer data basis,
oonie public contact is involved for which you will be trained. This
is a great volunteer opportunity for an interesting job with a
little challenge. It will take about 10 hours a waek and some light
typing (speed is not important). Call Cheryl iCuempel 494-6370 or
JNiancy Cateora 499-7659 for more details.
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wardenbur^; ; We are in need of volunteers in several departments
at the Sudent Health Service. Admini strati on , Apothecary and the
Gynecology Clinic have vacancies for receptionists and the Laboratory
has a clerk position available. Our supply of magazines and
paperback books are low. We would appreciate those that you can spare.
Please call Jeanne Meyers at 492-5101 or 494—8982 if you have time
to share with us or need a Mpick-ppH for the magazines.

INTEREST GfiOUPS

Antique Buffs: The Antique .Group will be meeting the second Thursday
of the month. Call Go-Chairmen Hoz Pfaff 4-99-4060 or Barbara
Smith 442-1721 for details on this year's programs and "antiqueing"
trips. JNew members are encouraged to discover the pleasures of
antique hunting.

BOOK: Discussion Group: The book group held its first meeting Thursday,
October 18 and had a lively discussion of the woman's Room. The
following books were chosen for discussion for the rest of the club year«
November 18, 1979 Woman of Independent Means. E. Hailey

December 13» 1979 Fathers and Sons-lvan Turgenev

January 10, 1980 The Doll Maker. Harriet Arnow

February 14, 1980 Meeting by the River. C. Isherwood

March 13, 1980 The Odd Women. George Gissing

April 11, 1980 Charlotte Bronte. Mrs. Gaskill

May 9, 1980 Distant Mirror. Barbara Tuchman
The next meeting of the book group will be at the home of Ellen Gillie
1730 Ithaca, 443-4953 . Lois Linsky will lead the discussion.

Spanish: Abel Fernandez will teach a beginning Spanish Class for #4
a session from 2:00 to 3&QQ' on Tuesday afternoons if at least 10
sign up. Please contact Fran Dicicenson 447-8613 as soon as possible.

Travel: Harold and Sadie Walton will present a picture program on
their 24 year association with Peru on Saturday, fiovember 17 at
trie Faculty Oiub on Campus. There will be a Buffet Dinner starting
at 7:30.

Don't Forget to return the blank on page 2. for your reservation.

November 26-iVext Usages Deadline.
Barbara Breternitz, Editor 1979-80
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November 29, 1979 

.E'rom The President 

.uece.&11.ber arrives wit.a it's usual time de.wands and holiday 
prepatations, but we nope yo will pay particular heed to the requests 
that follow this note. The January tasting-testing events are 
being planned and we look forward to everyone's participation. It 
will be a lot of fun and will help test a great many recipes. 

we ~:iope you will all plan to come to the .tebruary 9 wine and 
'!'ravel evening. vJe are also looking forward to .February 19, 1980 
when we will again travel to Denver. This date will be a special 
pre~entation sponsored by the Denver Medical Wives 01· a preview of 
upcoming Uperas at Central City. If there is sufficient interest, 
we will arrange a bus. January's newslet-cer i·,ill request paid space 
reservations. 

we wish you all a joyous holiday season and a well earned 
rest during semester break. 

Norlin Librar y Needs tlel p ! 

Nancy Cateora 
President 

~attletape time again! Special project to complete the 
tattletaping of all mat6.rials in the Art and Arcni tecture .Library. 
It is very important to complete this before the materials o.re 
moved durintS the semest;er break. ~o, experienced or novice, please 
join us December 10 through December 14 for tattletaping, cof1ee, 
donuts and converstion. ~everal hours of YOUR time can make a 
differnce! 0all Sheryl (494-6370) or Baney (4~9-7~59) and let us 
.know when to expect you at the Art and Architecture .Libray. 



l~orlin :Library .also l'1eeds! 

Your par~ici~atiJn in vne current hCDonalu ~ort Drink Prowotion. 
~eginning J.Jecem.ber 1 all so1't drinks at jjoulder, Broomfield, .d.urora 
and Longmont will have tear-off coupons that can be redeemed by 
~orlin ~ibrarJ for books, journals, or periodicals. we would like 
our grou~ to be among the top collectors for the Library. Student 
groups, Friene.s of the Library and interested individuals will all 
be helping witn this. when we pool everyone's contribution, we can 
produce thousands of coupons to be turned into needed librarJ 
material. ~et's see now many booKs can be aquired in this unusual 
manner! Look for collection containers at all ~oulder cam~us librariles 
or save your coupons and mail to Library Administration, Campus 
~ox 184, University of 0olorado, Boulder, Co. ao,09. 

lnterest Groups: 

.boo.1C .lJiscussL.>n 

'.rhe next weetin 6 of the Book Discussion Group will be Thursday, 
l>ecember 13. Christy Baggett, 1407 Cedar (·+43-5680) will be the 
hostess and Inger Bell co-hostess. Venita Kruse will lead the 
discusioon of Fathers and Sons • 

.iw.tigue t.i-roup 

a talk by June Krantz on Antique .b.lllerican Clocks will be given 
.E'ebruary 21 at l..;oo at 3190 Lane Court. Hostesses will be Roz 
Pfaff and Harb timith. 

T~T.LNt.i--T.l:;;.,fll'JLi LLil'ICi-iliUN-.i:Ji.Tl.Nl.i Gil .BJ:; li'lJJ.'4 

Lucneons are b~ing planned for January 21, 22, 23 and 24. hach 
uostess listed below will provide the settint:; iilld set ups. You, 
the guests, will bring an assigned recipe to be tested by all. ~lease 
select one of the listed dates and-call· your tlost~ss as soon as 
possible to reserve your place and recieve .furthei:· instructions. 
Get JOur favorite people together fer food, fun and fellowship. For 
those who may not have the facilities to prepare a recipe, there is 
need for help in suppling beverage, butter and a helping hand in 
cleaning up. There is a job for everyone and fun 1·or everyone! 
Come join us! .uon' t l>e left out; ae a part of our cookbooK test 
and/or taste a recipe. You be the·judge. 

l"ionday January 21: Gwen ~hurm 215 Iriquoise Dr. 4-94-6CjO4 

Tuesday January 22: c.i-une Dunn.am 52-'3 .Laurel -hVe. 499-2041 

wednesday JB.IJ.uary 23: AD.Ile Turner 210 Kiowa .Plave 494-7358 

Thursday January 24: Norma bchattke 2805 Vassar Dr. 494-8976 
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January 1980 

LUNCHEONS LUNCHEONS LUNCHEONS 

Cookbook Tasting-Testing Luncheons January 21,22,23,24 

Call the hostess for the day of our choice for the tasting-testing 
luncheons. Remember, you, the guest wi~l bring an assigned recipe. 
Once you have made your reservation, you will be called by the menu­
planners with details aboutyour part of the luncehon effort. For 
those who may not haye the facilities to prepare a recipe, the~_is 
need for helping hano5to clean up. If this project is to be finished 
on time we need all of you to join us in testing these recipes. Call 
now and make your reservation to join the fun. You are welcome to 
include non-members as guests but they too must help with the 
testing. Monday January 21 Gwen Shurm 215 Iroquios 494-6904 

Tuesday January 22 June Dunham 523) Laurel Dr. 499-2041 

Wednesday January 2J Anne Turner 210 Kiowa Pl. 494-7)58 

Thursday January 24 Norma Schattke 2805 Vassar Dr. 494-8976 

******************************************************************* 

TRAVEL AND WINE TASTING 

Friday February 8, 1980 Koenig Alumni Center 7:JO p.m. 

Join us on a trip to various parts of the world while sampling 
the wine and cheese of each area. Corne for an informal evening of 
coordinated slide viewing and wine tasting for couples and single~. 
The wines will be carefully selected to represent the regions being 
shown on1hc slides and will be served by our resident wine "experts". 
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Reservations must be made by Tuesday February 5, 1980. To cover the 
cost of the wine and cheese, the evening's trip will cost $5 a 
couple, $2.50 per person. Call Imelda Hermes 494-4589 or 
Ellen Gille 499-JlJ4 and make yo~r reservations early. Non-member 
guests are welcome at the same ticket price. 

******************************************************************* 

HELP 
Slides Needed for February 8 

Bo you have slides of the Bordeaux region of France, California Wine 
Country, Italian Wine Areas, or the\.Jine regions of Sp~ .... n and Portugal? 
We Would like to borrow them for the Travel-Wine Tasting. 
Call Sheryl Kuempel 494-6370. 

**********************************************~******************** 
LIBRARY 

Don't forget to save the coupons from the McDonald's soft drink 
cups. These coupons will be used to purchase much needed library books. 
You can turn them in to any University library branch, mail them to 
Library Anministration (Campus box 184, Boulder, Co. 80309) or turn 
them over to Nancy Cateora or Sheryl Kuempel. Please help on this 
project. 

******************************************************************* 

REMEMBER1 March 18. 1980 FA~HION SHOW 

Future Deadlines for Msages1 January 25 and February 15 
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February, 1980 

WINE TASTING AND TRAVEL SHOW FOR ALL MEMBERS AND GUESTS 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 1980 ?:JO p.m. KOENIG ALU~NI CENTER 

Come join the trip to the wine countries of the world. An informal 
evening of viewing slides while sampling wines of Napa Valley, France, 
Spain, Portugal and Italy. Your ticket for the trip will be $2.50 per 
person, guests and members alike. Take off time is 7130 p.m. Deadline 
for reservaions is February 4. Please send your ticket money in by that 
date. Call and let us know you are coming! 

Imedlda Hermes 9J5 Gillaspie Dr. 494-4589 
Boulder, . Colorado BOJOJ 

Ellen Gille 17)0 Ithaca Dr. 499-,134 
Boulder, Colorado 80JOJ 

************************************************************************* 

RECEPTION 

Reception for President and Mrs. Arnold Weber February 17 

J-5z00 p.m. UMC Ballroom and Lounge 

Given by Chancellor and Mrs. Russell Nelson 

Everyone Invited! Please attend! 

***************************************************************************** 

THANK YOU! 

A big thank you to last wee~•s luncheon hostesses, Gwen Shurrn, 
June Dunham, Anne Turner and Nonna Schattke. Everyone attending had such 
a nice time. Watch for future dates. Get involved. It is fun! 
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The M~dical Wives group has inv_i ted the University of Colorado Worrien • s 
~luh members to be their guests at a special preview of the upcoming 
Central City Opera seasqn. The program begins at 9:45 a.m. at Dennison 
Auditorium, 4200 East 9th Ave., Denver, Tuesday, February 19, 1980. 
If we can secure 37 pr~paid reservations, we will charter a bus. The 
cost will be about $4.50 per person. If not, we will fonn car pools. 
Please call Esther deOnis at 443-55~0 and let her know if you want to 
attend and ii" you are interested in· paying for a bus. 

************************************************************************ 

FASHION FABRIC EXTRAVAGANZA 

BENEFIT LUNCHEON AND FASHION SHOW 

MARCH 18, !980 U.M.C. BALLROOM 

A rare opportunity to view a most unique presentation of fashions, 
costumes and imported fabrics awaits you on Tuesday, March 18, .980. An 
opportunity to Go Around the World In Fashion and Fabric. 

This year the Executive Board decided to combine our Annual Fashion 
Show and our money making project into one event. We have not asked you­
to bake for a bake sale, buy pancake breakfast tickets, buy house tour 
tickets, or produce articles for and buy from a bazaar. Instead, the 
Fashion Show will be given as a benefit. Tickets will be available to 
the public in order to increase a~}endance and to let the general public 
help us toward our goal of buyingJ'J,000 worth of books for Norlin Library. 

The show is dramatically different from any we have had before or are 
likely to have again. It is an extravaganza and will not be abailable in 
the Rocky Mountain Area for years. After a marvelous lunch at nnon, you 
will view costumes from all over the world and designer dresses from a 
Denver designer. In addition, from lOsJ0-12100 and 2s00-4a)O imported 
fabrics (some used in the designer dresses) will be on display in the 
Aspen Room. The costumes are breathtaking, colc,rful, and intrigi1ing; 
the designer clothes are classic and smart. The presentation alone is 
worth more than the price of the ticket. On top of all this there will 
be over a dozen door prizes from local merchants. , 

Below is a $2 discount coupon for the use of members ONLY in purchasing 
their tickets. Only one coupon per member and only one discount per 
member. The non-member price of the ticket is $10.00($£>00 tax deductable). 
If you choose to purchase your ticket with the coupon, your tax deduction 
will be $J.OO. Please help our llbrary and at the same time treat 
yourself to an exciting afternoon that-will welcome spring in a grand 
manner. The Ballroom holds 700 but with tickets for sale to the public, 
they could go very quickly. This notice will reach ymin time to order 
tickets for good seating. Ticket assignment to tables will be in the 
order they are recieved. Remember, in order to sit together, you must 
order together. Include the coupon, your check for $8.00 and $10.00 
for each non-member guest. Ii" your table is for all members, please 
include a coupon for each. And don't forget a stamped, addressed envelope 
so we can mail 9our tickets to you. Ticket deadline is March 7. 
Mail toa Sheryl Kuempel, 1058 Albion Rd., Boulder, Co. 80JOJ • 
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Rosemary Plane. Chairman of this year's nominating committee asks 
that anyone wishing to place a nomination please call a member of the 
committee before February 4. They area Rosemary Plane, 494-6089. 
Heather Southwick, 494-48)2, Sue McMillan, 444-2926. Sadie Walter, 
442-5468, Marilyn Peltzer, 499-14.54. 

A Note From Ou~ Treasurer 

•·Because of problems with the Univerai ty Accounting Service regarding 
our bills, we find it necessary to require a copy of all charges made, 
be sent to the Treasurer, before any payment will be male" 

BOOis: DISCUSSION 

Corinne Effinger 
2620 Lafayette Dr. 
Boulder, Co. 80)0J 

The next meeting of the Book Discussion Group will be February 14 at 
8aOOp.m. Helen Goldman will lead the discussion of c. Isherwood's 
Meeti ng by the River. The meeting will be held at Lois Linsky's, 1645 
B~ar Mounta i n a 499-26891 the co-hostess will be Linda Loewenstein. 
Those who have ordered Meeti ng by the River and/or Odd Women, may pick 

J. 

their books up at Bould~r .• ,Book Sote,Arapahoe _Village. . Pi nal plans 
wil1 be made for our dinn:er ... theatre evening with our husbands on March 15 • 

. ----_- -. · :·- . .. 

-------------------------~~~~--~~~~~-~-~~-------------------------------
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February 18f 1980

WELCOME!

The Executive Board of the University Women's Club of Boulder would
like to welcome Edna Weber to Boulder and to the Women's Club. Mrs.
Weber, wife of the new University President, is our new Honorary
President. We hope after the rigors of settling in she will join us
for our programs.

AROUND THE WORLD IN FASHION AND FABRIC

March 18 is the date for the Luncheon and Fashion Extravaganza.
Order your tickets as quickly as possible. You won't want to miss
the most talked about event of the spring season. Tickets are selling
very well so the better locations w%ill soon be gone. Our door prize
committee has secured over a dozen door prizes to make the afternoon
more exciting.

The fabric sale will be from 10:00 until Noon and from 2\500p.m.
in the Aspen Room. These textiles have been collected from all over
the world and are very different and exciting. You will see beautiful
Batiks, Silks and woven fabrics.

The luncheon will begin at noon and the fashion show soon after.
Remember, the coupon in the last issue of Msages is for the use of

members only. Guest tickets.a^e $10.00 and coupons are not transferable
•to non-members. This is a benefit!

Order.tickets together if you wish to sit together. Enclose a
stamped, addressed envelope for the return of your tickets . Mail
your checks to Sheryl Kuempel, 1058 Albion Road, Boulder, Co. 80303.

r/cDonald Coupons

Don't forget to save the print tabs from IVcDonald's soft drink cups
for Norlin Library. The time has been extended to March 2?. Please
collect these each time you go to McDonald's and then send them to
Library Administration, Campus- Bos 184, University of Colorado, 80309.
Or give them to Nancy Cateora or Sheryl Kuempel.
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PLAN NOW FOR TASTING-TESTING LUNCHEONS

Everyone had such a good time at the January testing luncheons that
we are planning another series in April. We would like volunteer
hostesses to come forward now so that dates and locations can be
announced in the next Msages. We have a few volunteers already so
please get on the band wagon and join the fun.

It has been suggested by some of the hostesses that we expand
the idea to a few evening groups so that couples and working members
can participate. Don't miss the good times. Call Eleanor Taylor and
indicate your interest. Eleanor Taylor:̂ 94-6388.

ANNUAL OPEN BOARD MEETING

April 2, I960 is the date for the Open Board Meeting. Please
participate in your club. If you plan to attend, please call Florence
White, 49̂ -6523t and leave your name. Our hostess will be Corrine
Effinger, 2620 Lafayette Drive.

MUSICAL GROUP RECITAL

The yearly recital of the Musical Group will be April 21 at 8100p.m.
The place will be announced in the next newsletter.Everyone is invited,
Club members and husbands.

The Members of the Musical Group meet the 2nd Monday of every month
in each others homes where a vaiety of talents are shared. The music
ranges from folk to classical, and yes, we have some conposers in our
midst also. The meetings are always concluded with refreshments. The
Music Sroup has met on a regular basis since 1956»A Anyone is welcome
to join. Not everyone is a performer, We also enjoy good listeners.

Erika Runnells-499-9017

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

This year's nomination committee, Rosemary Plane, chairman, and
Heather Southwick, Sue McMillan, Sadie Walter and Marilyn geltzer,
announce the following mames for your consideration. Val-HlSvlick for
Presidenti Ellie Pollack for Secretary and Anne Turner for Treasurer.
Election will be March 18 at the Fashion Extravaganza. Nomination are
welcome from the floor at that time from the membership at large,
However, you must have the prior consent of the nominee.

FLATIORNS LUNCHEON AND FAHION SHOW

The University Women's Club wishes to express our appreciation to
the Flatiorns Country Club for Changing the date of their luncheon and
fashion show so that it would not be the same day as ours. The date is
March 11 with cocktails at lit 30 and lunch at noon. Reservations must
be turned in to the office 444-3450 by March* 6.
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NOTE FROM OUR TREASURER

"Because of problems with the University Accounting Service regarding
our bills, we find it necessary to require a copy of all charges made,
be sent to the Treasurer before any payment will be made.11

Corinne Effinger

INTEREST GROUPSi

Travel Group* The Travel Group of the University Women's Club will
meet Saturday, February 23 at the University Club, 972 Broadway. A
buffet dinner will be served at 6tOO p.m. The program will begin at
7*30. Reservations are necessary for dinner and may be made by calling
the University Club, ̂ 92-6509.

The program will be a slide show and talk by Mr. and Mrs. Fred
Ellinghaus on the People of the Middle East. Members of the University
faculty and staff and their guests are welcome.

In March the Ray Halls will show us their slides on Russia and Polaad.

Book Discussion Group* The Book Discussion Group will meet Thursday,
March 13 at 8|00 at the home of Caryl Kassoy, 2000 Kohler Drive, 494-901?.
Beverly Graham will be co-hostess and Laura Osborn will lead the
discussion on "Odd Women" by George Gisling.

Saturday, March 15 the group will have their annual Theatre Dinner
night. Members and their husbands are to meet at Anne Turner's at
210 Kiowa Place at 5*30. 1 Each couple will bring a main dish to serve
4-6 and a dessert, salad or bread. Afterwards the group will attend
the University production of "Die Fledermaus". Any questions should be
phoned to Barbara Klemme, 499-6089.

t**********************'

****RECIPE TESTING INFORMATION*******
As this program grows, a few changes will be made from time to time.
Following are the most recent changes.

1. Send all new recipes (need hot tfse form) to Nancy Cateora, *»40 Erie Dr.
80303* or Sheryl Kuempel, 1058 Albion Rd. 80303.

2. Recipes for testing will be mailed to testers by Eleanor Taylor. Call
her to request additional recipes at ̂ 9̂ -638$ on Tues., Thurs,, or
weekends.

3. Return trested recipes BY MAIL to Joyce Price, 370 Auburn Avef,
80303( 3 recipes with | critiques

or will go for 150 in^a long envelope.)
DROP OFF fat your area coordinator's house,

as listed below.
Hill- Kay Dugan, 1815 Bluebell. (Leave between doors) Kay asks

that they be in envelopes please*
Table Mesa - Rosemary Plane , 2700 Iliff, ̂ 946089. (Call first

and then leave in milk box).
North- Eleanor Shulls, 2315 Forest Ave. (Ring the doorbell first to

see if she is home—if not, leave in milk box).
East-Millie Anderson, 377 Ord Dr. (Leave in milk box).
Keewaydin-Eleanor Taylor, 214 Seminole Dr. (Leave between doors).

4. We would like the recipes already tested as soon a* possible. We
mfcy be calling soon to check your numbers against ours for accuracy.

5. Any questions should be directed to Nona Jahsman, 49̂ -4846; Nancy
Cateora, 499-7659? or Sheryl Kuempel, 49̂ -6370.

6. WE STILL NEED ADDITIONAL RECIPES AND TESTERS, AND WOULD APPRECIATE
YOUR HELP. THOSE OF US WHO ARE TESTING ARE ENJOYING IT. GIVES THE
FAMILY SOMETHING NEW TO TRY!
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WOMEN'S CLUB · BOULDER 

MARCH 17, 1980 

Our thanks go to June Krantz for the very informative and delightful 
talk on antique• American" clocks. It was enjoyed-by everyone. 

Barbara Smith and Ros Pfaff 

************************************************************************* 

--·ANNUAL BOARD MEETING 

April 2, 1980 is the date for the Open Board Weeting. Please parti­
cipate in your club. If you plan to attend, please call Plorence 'n1hi te, 
494-6523 and leave your name. Our hostess will be Corrine Effinger, 
2620 Lafayette Drive. 
************************************************************************* 
DINNER -AND LUNCHEON TASTING PA RITES 

It was agreed that the tasting luncheons in January were such fun that 
there should be more, including dinners, in the Spring. Below are listed 
the names of those who have offered their homes for parties. Just call 
{as soon as possible for the earlier parties) to make your reservation with 
the hostess and we will mail a recipe to you later. 

Rosemary Plane 
2700 Iliff 
494-6089 

2. Nona·Jahsman 
.3940 Chippewa 
494-4846- -

3. Priscilla Peale 
695 11th 
499-7659 

DINNERS 
7:00, April 4, Friday(call before !V,ar. 20 

or after ~ar. 30 

7:00, April 11, Friday 

7:00, April 19, Saturday 



1. Nancy Cateora 
440 Erie 
499-7659 

2. 

LUNCHEONS 

12: JO, April 7, ·Monday 

2. Norma Schattke 
2805 Vassar 
494-8976 . 

12130, April 8, Tuesday (call before 2:JOp. 

J. Anne Turner 
210 Kiowa 
494-7)58 

4. Eleanor Taylor 

12:JO, April 15, Tuesday 

121 JO, April 24, Thursday ( caJ_l around 
dinner time, Tuesday or Thurs. 

&.******~***************************************************************** 
APRIL EVENT ~~" / ip4,~_,,tT>, .Cl..._-..,_" 

As previously announced the Fadulty Music Group will hold their 
recital on Monday, April 21 at 8100 p.m. at the Mesa Baptist Church, 
805 Yale- ( of:f Table Mesa Drive). 

All Faculty and Member's families are invited. Refreshments wili 
be served after the_ performance. This will be a very nice evening, please 
attend. See you there. Please RSVP by April 14. 

Doris Garcia 494-8860 
Erika Runnells 494-9017 

************************************************************************* 
MINI MONTH IS COMING! MAY IS MINI MONTH! 

Wrat is Mini Month? Our definitions Many Mini Classes in May! 

1:. CPR Class ( Cardiopultninilry Resusi tation) 
This class teaches basic life saving techniques for Cardiac A~rest 
and choking victims. This is a must for everyone to know! Our 
class will be.taught by the Boulder Board of Realators and is 
sanctioned by the American Red Cross. This is an 8 hour class in 
tw.o parts. 
Dates: May 6 and 8, Tuesday and Thursday, 6:00-10:00 p.m. 

Placei Boulder Board of Realators Conference Room 
Western Federal Savings Building, 15th and Canyon. 

Charges 65¢ for materials. 
All Members and their spouses are welcome. Class limit is 20. 
You must have reservations. Call Sheryl Kuempel, 494-6370. 

2. Cooking Cooking Cooking! 
The Cookery Cooking School is offering to the Women's Club two 
very exciting cooking classes. 



J. 

A. The Economical Wok 
Rosemary Tedesco will demonstrate economical family dishes 
that can be made quickly and deliciously in the Wok. There 
will be discussions on care and use of the Wok and 
emphasis on technique for stir frying and steaming. 

Date: May 7, 10:00 a.m. 

Place: The Cookery, 901 Walnut 

Price: $10 includes lunch. This is a special price to our group. 

B. Quick Gourmet 
Taught by Pat Wright, this class is designed for the person 
who finds time a problem, but still wants to present 
pleasing and delicious meals. There will be an emphasis 
on fresh foods, short cuts and tips to beome the "quick 
gourmet". 

Date: May 15, 10:00 am. 

Place: The Cookery, 901 Walnut 

Price: $10 
Reservations to sign up for either or both classes, Call Sheryl 494-6370. 
Size limit is 26 per class. Call right away and be sure you are in. 

WATCH NEXT MSAGES FOR MORE MINI CLASSES TO BE ANNOUNCED! 
*******~***************************************************************** 

Library 
McDonald Cold Drink Point Coupons! 

These must be turned in by March 27 to be counted. Please 
see that yours are counted. Turn them over to Sheryl or 
Nancy as soon as possible! Thank you. 

************************************************************************* . ... - ~ 

Barbara Breternitz 499-0548 
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April 14, 1980 

THANK YOU! 
would like to say thank you to all of you for making the 

Fashion Show such a huge success. The afternoon was enjoyed by everyone. 
A special thank you to our fo\r.eign models · who shared so generously their 
time, special knowle~ge and some of their own costumes. It made our 
Fashion Show trulJ a unique event. Our member models were equally 
generous with their time and cooperation. All the Chairmen did an 
outstanding ,job with the help of their committees, to make ever:\lt\i\·,"~ 
fit together for a magnificent afternoon. Thank you to each of;you 
for your help. 

Please check the coming events planned for _your enjoyment. 
Our music members will entertain us on Monday, April21 and May is a 
marvelous collection of special interest meetings. Sign up today! 

Nancy Cateora, President 
************************************************************************ 

APRIL SPECIAL EVENT! 
Come one, Come allf A marvelous evening has been planned 

for all of us on Monday, April 21 at 8100p.m. The Faculty Music Group 
will have their recital at the Mesa Baptist Church, 805 Yale{just 
off Table Mesa Drive). 

All members, families and friends are invited. Refreshments 
will be served after the performance. Please attend and this will be 
a lovely evening for all. See you there! 
************************************************************************ -, 

BOOK GROUP. ATTENTION! 
Plese note the change of date and location for the May meeting. 

The meeting will be May 15 at the home of l\ary 1\1.aslin, 819 14th Street 
at RiOOp.m. 
************************************************************************ 
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LUNCHEON AND DINNER TASTING PARTIES 

Thank you to Rosemary Plane, Nancy Cateora, Anne Turner and 
Priscilla Peale for ..-eing hostesses at parties already given in April. 
A good time was had by all and many, recipes for the Cookbook were 
tested. Eleanor Taylor will have the last luncheon at her home on 
Thursday, April 24 at 121JO. 

The response for the Cookbook testing has been grand and we 
are greatly encouraged by it. If you have completed recipes, ple~se 
turn them in right away. Thank you. 

************************************************************************ 
THE MINI MONTH OF MAY! 

l. CFR CLASSS ( Cardiopulminary Resusi ta tion) 
This is a must for everyone! You could save a life with information 
and skills learned in this class. 

Dates, \ ay 6 and 8, Tuesday and Thursday, 6100-10100 p.m. 
Places Boulder Board of Realators Conference Room 

Western Federal Savings Building, 15th and Canyon. 
Charge: 65¢ for materials. 
Class limit is 20. For Reservations call Sheryl Kuempel, 494-6370. 

2. THE ECONOMICAL WOK 
-- Date: n.qay? 10100 a.m. 

Place: The Cookery, 901 Walnut 
Price: $10, includes lunch. This is a speci~l price to our group. 

J. QUICK GOUR!VIET 
Date: May 15 10100 a.m. 
Places The Cookery, 901 Walnut 
Prices $10 

Reservation for either or both classes must be made to Sheryl Kuem~el 
at 494-6)70. Size limit is 26 per class. Please mail your checks for 
the classes to Sheryl Kuempel, 1058 Albion Road, Boulder, Co. 80)03. 
Make checks out to University Women's Club. 

Now here is something new and different being offered by one of our 
own members. 

4. SENSE OF STYLE 
The investment in your closet probably ranges from one to five thousand 
dollars and yet you most likely f.eel that you have nothing to wear. 
This workshop will assist you in building a basic wardrobe and how to 
accessorize. Lear.n to achieve your most flattering look instead of 
exaggerating flaws and disguising the best assets. Participants are 
encouraged to wear a favorite outfit or favorite color and bring 
accessories you have problems working into your wardrobe. This class 
will be given by Charmaine M. Palmer. 

Date, May 14, 10100-llsJO a.m. 
Places 869 11th Street 
RSVP, Charmaine M. Palmer, 449-8526, evenings. 

************************************************************************ 

Deadline for final May Msages, May 19-Barbara Breternitz 499-0548 
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From Our President;
Thank you all for your support of the projects and programs this year. I

have enjoyed working with you and getting to know many of you better.
The fund raising Fashion Show netted $1613.5̂  for the purchase of books

at Norlin Library. In addition, I want to sincerely thank the Executive Board
Gift Committee for donating $50,0© in my name to Norlin Library in lieu of the
traditional President's gift.

The cookbook is a continuing project. I appreciate all the help you have
so generously given to the effort and hope you will maintain your interest
until it is complete. Testing must continue throughout the summer. A firm
publishing date should be ready for the September issue of Msages.

Enjoy the summer and please join us in September for another interesting
year,

Nancy Cateora

COOKBOOK
Mark your calendars now for September /7 • 1980! The cookbook strikes

again! In conjunction with the Children's Hospital Guild of Boulder's fund-
raising Country Pair of September f 1980. we will have a tasting preview of
our cookbook recipes. We look forward tof̂ &û  participation in this fun day
for two worthy causes. Watch the papers for details in September. Anyone
wishing to sign up now to help can call Sheryl 9̂̂ -63?̂  or Nancy 499-7659•
Tickets will be available after August 15 frpm Sheryl or Nancy. Watch
yoar calendar. **•"" *

Don't forget to call Eleanor Taylor 9̂̂ *6388 for your summer recipes.
We still have recipes to test, so for a change of pace this summer call and
some new and exciting menus.

BOARD CHANGE
Elinor Pollack will be Program Chairman next Fall in piace of Jan Sumefc.

LETTER OF THANKS
•"We want you to know how much we appreciate the wonderful cooperation we

received from all of you in putting on the program for your luncheon. Please
thank the models for being so professional and beautiful, for the hardworking
saleswomen and for all the rest of your hard working and efficient crew.
Everyone seemed to enjoy themselves so it must have been a good show. We know
it was the "most fun" show we've ever done. Thank you so much!"

Dorothy Knop, Lorraine Hutchison and Sally Storey

Thank you for your cooperation this year for Msages
Barb Breternitz


